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Continuing Commitment to Excellence 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From:  Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk 

Re: Consideration of awarding the South Daytona Monument Entryway Signs 
Project (Bid No. 23-B-016) to Don Bell Signs in the amount of $168,652 as 
budgeted within the current fiscal year. 

Date: July 14, 2023 
 

 
City staff has been working with Zev Cohen & Associates to develop the final plans and 
complete FDOT permitting for our new entryway markers at the north and south entry 
points of the City on South Ridgewood Avenue.  A rendering of the approved sign concept 
has been attached for reference. 
 
In late May, staff requested bids for removal of the current entryway features and install 
the new monument entryway signs and footings per engineered plans.  Proposals were 
received until Thursday, July 13, 2023, at which time the submitted bids were publicly 
opened in the City Council Chamber Room located inside City Hall. 
 
The City received only one response to our request which was Don Bell Signs; however, the 
City is very familiar with this contractor and has used this contractor on prior projects.  The 
price submitted, $168,652, has been determined to be reasonable and within engineering 
estimates. 
 
As a result, staff recommends awarding the South Daytona Monument Entryway Signs 
Project (Bid No. 23-B-016) to Don Bell Signs in the amount of $168,652 as budgeted within 
the current fiscal year. 
 
If approved, construction is set to begin in August and be completed by the end of 
September. 
 
 








